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A BILL TO BE ENTITLED

AN ACT

relating to financing, constructing, and operating certain

causeways, bridges, and tunnels by certain counties.

BE IT ENACTED BY THE LEGISLATURE OF THE STATE OF TEXAS:

SECTION 1. Section 4, Chapter 304, Acts of the 50th

Legislature, Regular Session; 1947 (Article 6795b-1, Vernon's Texas

Civil Statutes), is amended to read as follows:

Sec. 4. The bonds issued hereunder may be authorized by

resolution or order at one time or from time to time. gongs

payable from gross or net revenues may be authorized by and issued

under a resolution or order of the Commissioners Court of the

county issuing the bonds, and no other authorization or approval is

required. However, the bonds may; be presented to the Attorney

General as provided by Section 2 of this article. If such bonds

are payable in whole or in part from the revenues to be derived

from the operation of the project, it Shall be the mandatory duty

of the county, which duty may be executed by an operating board

appointed pursuant to Section 5b hereof, to impose such tolls and

charges for use of the project as will be fully sufficient, when

taken with any other funds or revenues available for such purposes,

including ad valorem taxes, to pay the maintenance and operating

expenses [whieh-are-eharged-against—the—revenues] of the project,

to pay the principal of and premium, if any, and interest on the

bonds when due, to establish such reserve therefor as may be
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provided, and to establish an adequate fund for depreciation and

replacement. However, in connection with the issuance of bonds

described in Subsection (a) of Section 2 of this article, the

county may authorize, in the bond resolution or order, the payment

of the principal of and premium, if any, and interest on the bonds

from the gross revenues of the project, and the county may levy and

pledge to the payment of maintenance and Qperating expenses of the

project and to the establishment and maintenance of a reserve fund

and a depreciation and replacement fund for the project, either as

a supplement to the pledge of revenues for those purposes or in

lieu of a pledge of revenues, a direct continuing ‘ad valorem tax

under Article VIII, Section 9, or Article III, Section 52, of the

Texas Constitution and the laws enacted under those provisions, as

may be provided in the resolution or order authorizing issuance of

the bonds. The proceeds of a tax pledged under this section shall

be utilized annually to the extent required by the resolution or

order for such purposes, and the county may provide in the

resolution or order that certain costs listed in the resolution or

order, or all of such costs, will be paid by the county from the

proceeds of the tax. As to such bonds which are payable either in

whole or in part from the revenues to be derived from the operation

of a project, the operating and maintenance expenses of the project

[whieh-shall-be-eharged—against-the-revenues—ef-the-prejeet] shall

include only such items as are set forth and defined in the

proceedings authorizing the issuance of such bonds. The

Commissioners Court shall have full discretion in fixing the

details of the bonds authorized to be issued hereunder and in

68R4444 SLK-F 2   
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determining the manner of sale thereof, provided that the bonds,

whether term, serial, or combination thereof, shall mature not more

than forty (40) years from their date. The bonds may contain such

mandatory or optional redemption provisions and may mature in such

manner and at such prices as may be determined by the Commissioners

Court prior to the issuance of the bonds. All bonds issued

hereunder, and any interest coupons pertaining to the bonds, on

delivery shall be considered and construed to be "securities"

within the meaning of Chapter 8, Business & Commerce Code, and the

bonds are negotiable if they are issued in accordance with this Act

[and-are-hereby-deeiared-te-have--aii--e£--the--quaiéfieatiens--and

ineidents---e£---negetiabie---instruments-——under---the--Negetiabie

instruments-Baw-ef-Texas]. Provision may be made for registration

of such bonds as to principal or interest or both. The proceeds of

the bonds shall be used solely to pay the cost of the project as

above defined, and shall be disbursed under such restrictions as

may be provided in the bond resolution, order, or trust indenture

hereinafter mentioned, and there shall be and is hereby created and

granted a lien upon such moneys until so applied in favor of the

holders of the bonds or any trustee provided for in respect of such

bonds. Unless otherwise provided, in such resolution, order, or

indenture, if the proceeds of the bonds prove insufficient to pay

the cost of the project, additional bonds may be issued to the

amount of the deficit and shall be deemed to be of the same issue

and entitled to payment from the same fund without preference or

priority of the bonds first issued. Any surplus remaining from

bond proceeds after the cost of the project has been paid in full

68R4444 SLK-F 3  
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shall be used in paying interest on and retiring bonds unless

otherwise provided in the bond resolution, order, or trust

indenture. Prior to the issuance of definitive bonds, interim

<)bonds, with or without coupons, exchangeable for definitive bonds

may be issued. Such bonds may be authorized and issued without any

proceedings or the happening of any conditions or things or the

publication of any proceedings or notices other than those

specifically specified and required by this Act, and may be

authorized and issued without regard to the requirements,

restrictions, or procedural provisions contained in any other law.

The resolution or order authorizing the bonds may provide that such

bonds shall contain a recital that they are issued pursuant to this

Act and such recital shall be conclusive evidence of their validity

and the regularity of their issuance.

If so provided by the Commissioners Court, the bonds may be

secured by a trust indenture by and between the county and a

corporate trustee, which may be any trust company or bank having

the powers of a trust company within or outside of the State of

Texas. Such trust indenture, may pledge or assign tolls and

revenues but shall not convey or mortgage the project itself or any

part thereof. Either the resolution or order providing for the

issuance of the bonds or such trust indenture may contain such

provisions for protecting and enforcing the rights and remedies of

the bondholders as may be reasonable and proper and not in

violation of law, including covenants setting forth the duties of

the county in relation to the acquisition of properties and the

construction, maintenance, operation, repair, and insurance of the

68R4444 SLK-F 4
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project, and the custody, safeguarding, and application of all

moneys. It shall be lawful for any bank or trust company in this

State to act as depository of the proceeds of the bonds or revenues

derived from the operation of the project and to furnish such

indemnity bonds or to pledge such securities as may be required by

the county. Such bond resolution, order, or indenture may set

forth the rights and remedies of the bondholders and of the trustee

and may restrict the individual rights of action of the

bondholders. In addition to the foregoing, such bond resolutionL

order, or trust indenture may contain such other provisions as the

Commissioners Court may deem reasonable and proper for the security

of the bondholders including, but without limitation, covenants

prescribing all happenings or occurrences which constitute events

of default and the terms and conditions upon which any or all of

the bonds shall become or may be declared to be due before maturity

and as to the rights, liabilities, powers and duties arising upon

the breach by the county of any of its duties or obligations.

SECTION 2. Chapter 304, Acts of the 50th Legislature,

Regular Session, 1947 (Article 6795b-1, Vernon's Texas Civil

Statutes), is amended by adding Sections 4a and 4b to read as

follows:

Sec. 4a. Notwithstanding any other provision of law, the

Commissioners Court may use any county land, rights-of-way, or

other property, regardless of when or how the property is acquired,

for the purposes of a project under this Act. The governing body

of each political subdivision or agency of this state, without any

form of advertisement, may convey title or right and easements to

68R4444 SLK-F . 5
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any property needed by a county for a project under this Act.

Sec. 4b. Each lien on or pledge of revenues derived from the

project, or on the reserve fund, depreciation and replacement fund,

or other reserves or funds established in connection with bonds

issued under this Act, is valid and enforceable from the time of

payment for and delivery of the bonds authorized by the resolution

or order of the Commissioners Court creating or confirming the lien

or pledge. Such a lien or pledge is fully effective as to items

then on hand or subsequently received, and the items are subject to

such a lien or pledge without physical delivery of the items or

further act. The lien or pledge is valid and enforceable against

any party having a claim of any kind in tort, contract, or

otherwise against the county, regardless of whether the party has

notice of the lien or pledge. Neither a resolution or order

authorizing the issuance of bonds under this Act nor any other

instrument by which the lien or pledge is created or confirmed need

be filed or recorded except in the regular records of the county.

SECTION 3. The importance of this legislation and the

crowded condition of the calendars in both houses create an

emergency and an imperative public necessity that the

Iconstitutional rule requiring bills to be read on three several

days in each house be suspended, and this rule is hereby suspended,

and that this Act take effect and be in force from and after its

passage, and it is so enacted.
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Byi Henderson S.B. No. 970

(In the Senate - Filed March 10, 1983; March 14, 1983, read
first time and referred to Committee on Intergovernmental
Relations; April 14, 1983, reported favorably; April 14, 1983, sent
to_printer.)

A BILL TO BE ENTITLED
AN ACT

relating to financing, constructing, and operating certain
causeways, bridges, and tunnels by certain counties.

BE IT ENACTED BY THE LEGISLATURE OF THE STATE OF TEXAS:
SECTION 1. Section 4, Chapter 304, Acts of the 50th

Legislature, Regular Session, 1947, as amended (Article 6795b-l,
Vernon's Texas Civil Statutes), is amended to read as follows:

"Section 4. The bonds issued hereunder may be authorized by
resolution or order at one time or from time to time. Bonds
payable from gross or net revenues may be authorized by and issued
under a resolution or order of the Commissioners Court of the
county issuing the bonds, and no other authorization or approval is
required. However, the bonds” may be presented to the Attorney
general as provided by Section 2mof this article. If such bonds
are payable in whole or in part from the revenues to be derived
from the operation of the project, it shall be the mandatory duty
of the county, which duty may be executed by an operating board
appointed pursuant to Section 5b hereof, to impose such tolls and
charges for use of the project as will be fully sufficient, when
taken with any other funds or revenues available for such purposes,
including ad valorem taxes, to pay the maintenance and operating
expenses [whieh--are-eharged-against—Ehe-revenues] of the project,
to pay the principal of and premium, if any, and interest on the
bonds when due, to establish such reserve therefor as may be
provided, and to establish an adequate fund for depreciation and
replacement. However, in connection with the issuance of bonds

described in Subsection (a) of Section 2 of this article, the
county may authorize, in the bond resolution or order, the payment
of the principal of and premium, if any, and interest on the bonds
from the gross revenues of the project, and the county may levy and
pledge to the payment of maintenance and operating expenses of the
project and to the establishment and maintenance of a reserve fund
and a depreciation and replacement fund for the project, either as
a supplement to the pledge of revenues for those purposes or in
lieu of a pledge of revenues, a direct continuing ad valorem tax
under Article VIIIL Section 9, as amended, or Article III, Section
52, as amendedj of the Texas Constitution and the laws enacted
under those provisions, as may be provided in the resolution or
ggger authorizing issuance of the bonds. The proceeds of a tax
pledged under this section shall be utilized annually to the extent
required by the resolution or order for such purposes, and the
county may provide in the resolution or order that certain costs
listed in the resolution or order or all of such costs will be paid
by the county from the proceeds of the tax. As to such bonds which
are payable either in whole or in part from the revenues to be
derived from the operation of a project, the operating and
maintenance expenses of the project [whéeh-shaii-be-eharged—against
the-revenues-ef-the-prejeet] shall include only such items as are
set forth and defined in the proceedings authorizing the issuance
of such bonds. The Commissioners Court shall have full discretion
in fixing the details of the bonds authorized to be issued
hereunder and in determining the manner of sale thereof, provided
that the bonds, whether term, serial, or combination thereof, shall
mature not more than forty (40) years from their date. The bonds
may contain such mandatory or optional redemption provisions and
may mature in such manner and at such prices as may be determined
by the Commissioners Court prior to the issuance of the bonds. All
bonds issued hereunder, and any interest coupons pertaining to the
bonds, on delivery shall be considered and construed to be
'securities1 within the meaning of Chapter 8, Business & Commerce
Code, and the bonds are negotiable if they are issued in accordance
with this Act [and--are--hereby--dee1ared--te--have--ail--e£-the
quaiifieatéens-and-éneidents-ef-negetiable--éns€ruments--under--€he
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Negetiable—-Instruments-—Baw-—e£—?exas1. Provision may be made for
registration of such bonds as to principal or interest .or} both.
The proceeds -of the bonds shall be used solely to pay the cbst of
the project as above defined, and shall be disbursed under such
'restrictions as may be provided in the bond resolution, order, or
trust indenture hereinafter mentioned, and there shall be and is
hereby created and.granted a lien upon such moneys until so applied
in favor of the holders of the bonds or any trustee providedwfor in
respect of such bonds. Unless otherwise provided in such
resolutionI order, or indenture, if the proceeds of the bonds prove
insufficient to pay the cost of the project, additional bonds may
be issued to the amount of the deficit and shall be deemed to be of
the same issue and entitled to payment from the same fund without
preference or priority of the bonds first issued. Any surplus
remaining from bond proceeds after the cost of the project has been
paid in full shall be used in paying interest on and retiring bonds -
unless otherwise provided in the bond resolution, order, or trust
indenture. Prior to the issuance of definitive bonds, interim
bonds, with or without coupons, exchangeable for definitive bonds
may be issued. Such bonds may be authorized and issued without any
proceedings or the happening of any conditions or things or the
publication of any proceedings or notices other than those
specifically specified and required by this‘ Act, and may be
.authorized and issued without regard to the requirements,
restrictions, or procedural provisions contained in any other law.

JThe resolution or order authorizing the bonds may provide that such
bonds shall contain a recital that they are issued pursuant to this‘
Act and such recital shall be conclusive evidence of their validity
and the regularity of their issuance.

"If so provided by the Commissioners Court, the bonds may be
secured by a trust indenture by and between the county “and a
corporate trustee, which may be any trust company or bank having
the powers of a trust company within or outside of the‘ State of
Texas. Such trust indenture may pledge or assign} tolls and
revenues but shall not convey or mortgage the project itSelf or any
part thereof. Either the resolution or order providing for the
issuance of the bonds or such trust indenture may contain such
provisions for protecting and enforcing the rights and remedies of
the bondholders as may be reasonable and proper and not in
violation of law, including covenants setting forth the duties of
the county in relation to the acquisition of properties and the
construction, maintenance, operation, repair, and insurance of the
proiect, and the custody, safeguarding, and application of all
moneys. It shall be lawful for any bank or trust company in this
State to act as depository of the proceeds of the bonds or revenues
derived from the operation of the project and to furnish such
indemnity bonds or to pledge such securities as may be required by
the county. Such bond resolution, order, or indenture may set
forth the rights and remedies of the bondholders and of the trustee
and may restrict the individual rights of action of the
bondholders. In addition to the foregoing, such bond resolution;
order! or trust indenture may contain such other provisions as the
Commissioners Court may deem reasonable and proper for the security
of the bondholders including, but without limitation, covenants
prescribing all happenings or occurrences which constitute events
of‘ default and the terms and'conditions upon which any or all of
the bonds shall become or may be declared to be due before maturity
and as to the rights, liabilities, powers and duties arising upon
the breach by the county of any of its duties or obligations."

SECTION 2. Chapter 304, Acts of the 50th Legislature,
Regular Session, 1947, as amended (Article 6795b-1, Vernon's Texas

Civil Statutes), is amended by adding Sections 4a and 4b to read as
follows: ,

”Section 4a. Notwithstanding any other provision of law, the
commissioners court may use any county land, rights-of-way, or.
otherflproperty, regardless of when or how the property is acquired,
for the purposes of a project under this Act. The governing’ body
of each political subdivision or agency of this state, without any
form of advertisement, may convey title or right and easements to
any property needed by a county for a project under this Act.
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"SectiOn 4b. Each lien on or pledge of revenues derived from

the project or on the reserve fund, depreciation and replacement
fund, or other reserves or funds established in connection with
bonds issued under this Act is valid and enforceable from the time
of payment for and delivery of the bonds authorized by the
resolution or order of the commissioners court creating or
confirming the lien or pledge. Such a lien or pledge is fully
effective as to items then on hand or subsequently received, and
the items are subject to such a lien or pledge without physical
delivery of the items or further act. The lien or pledge is valid
and enforceable against any party having a claim of any kind in
tort, contract, or otherwise against the county, regardless of
whether the party has notice of the lien or pledge. Neither a
resolution or order authorizing the issuance of bonds under this
Act nor any other instrument by which the lien or pledge is created
or confirmed need be filed or recorded except in the regular
records of the county."
 

SECTION 3. The importance of this legislation and the
crowded condition of the calendars in both houses create an
emergency and an imperative public necessity that the
constitutional rule requiring bills to be read on three several
days in each house be suspended, and this rule is hereby suspended,
and that this Act take effect and be in force from and after its
passage, and it is so enacted.

*~k***

Austin, Texas

April 14, 1983
Hon. William P. Hobby
President of the Senate

Sir:

We, your Committee on Intergovernmental Relations to which was
referred S.B. No. 970, have had the same under consideration, and I
am instructed to report it back to the Senate with the
recommendation that it do pass and be printed.

Traeger, Chairman

 



 

9r

BILL ANALYSIS

5.3. 970 By: Henderson

BACKGROUND iflFORMATIQNt

Article 6795b-1 presently authorizes counties of more than

50,000 population bordering on the Gulf of MexiCO to construct

and operate causeways, bridges, tunnels, turnpikes, highways

and any combination of these facilities through funding

provided by revenue bonds to be paid through the net revenues

generated by farebox receipts. Since initial passage of this

legislation in 19u7, however, innovationsin revenue bond

financing(developed with airport revenue bond projects and

sewer revenue bond projects) have proven that the potential

availability of pledging ad valorem tax revenues to the

maintenance and operation of such projects will reduce

interest rates substantially on this type of revenue bond

project..

In Harris County, the County Commissioners Court and the

State Department of Public Highways and Transportation have

cooperated fzr several years to develop Beltway Eight,

planned as a major loop surrounding the City of Houston.

The County has acquired several portions of the rights-of-way

through general'obligation bond funds in anticipation of

StEte funding to complete construction. Dd? to the State's

fiscal Condition, however, it appears unlikely the State can

begin construction of the Beltway in the foreseeable future.

PURPOSE:

Authorizes eligible counties to pledge ad valoren

tax revenue to the maintenance and operation of toll trans-

portation facilities through the issuance of gross revenue

bonds and to utilize rights-of-way purchased through general

obligation bonds in the construction of the facilities.

SECTION-BYoSECTION ANALYSIS:

Section 1. Section u of Article 6795b-1 is amended to authorize

the pledge of ad valorm'taxes collected under the authority of

road and bridge property taxes or county general fund property

taxes to pay for the maintenance and operation of county

toll projects. Further. language in the existing statute which

refers to the Negotiable Instruments Law of Texas is cleaned

up to refer to the Uniform Commercial Code, which is now in

effect in lieu of the Negotiable Instruments Law. In addition,

the words "or order" are inserted following the word "reso-

lution," since most commissioners court actions are taken

through court orders. '

Section 2. A new section ha is added to Article 6795b-l

to permit commissioners courts in eligible counties to use any

county lands or rights-ofi-way, acquired from any source, in

developing toll projects; and to obtain title, rights and

easements to any property for such a project from any county,

city, town or political subdivision of the State.

A new section uh is added to Article 6795b-l

to make plear the the first lien on the revenues of toll

projects is‘pledged to the payment of the bonds.

Section 3 ~£mergency clause.  



 

‘J
LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD

Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE

Apri] 13, 1983

Honorable John A. Traeger, Chairman
Committee on Intergovernmental Relations
Senate Chamber In Re: Senate Biii No. 970
Austin, Texas By: Henderson

Sir:

In response to yOur request for a FisCa] Note on Senate Bi11 No. 970 (relating
to financing, constructing, and operating cértain causeways, bridges, and
tunneis by certain counties) this office has determined the foiiowing:

The fisca] impact of this bi11 cannot be estimated since the bii]
allows, but does not require, actions by certain counties in the issuance
of bonds.

No fisca] implication to the State is anticipated.

.MCMVV
Jim 01iver
Director

Source: Comptroiier of Pubiic Accounts;
LBB Staff: J0, JH, KH, BL

 



p
m

V
m

m

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

 

Byiéégz:i:_ré:;gia)

relating to

SECTION

Civil Statutes

W“Sec

resolution or

payable from gross or net revenues may be authorized by and

under a reso

county issuing the bonds,

required. How

financ'

causewa s, brid

EW19?”?
BE IT

1.

£4

WWW5%ij 03;

WW

A BILL TO BE ENTITLED

., AN ACT_ y,
g

c nstructing,

 

  
  

Section 4,

  
unnnels by certain countie

EWWATURE %%

($$wa @775? /
W

and operatingWcertain

”@521de
S TE OF TEXAS:

Chapter 304, cts

%@ ’
Legislature, Regular Session, 1943((Artic e 6795b-1, Vernon's Texas

), is amended to read as follows:

The bonds issued hereunder

orde

lution

ever,

r at one

or order

time or from time to time.

of the 50th

may be authorized by

Bonds

issued

of the Commissioners Court of the

the bonds may be presented to

General as provided by Section 2 of this article.

are payable in whole or in part from the re

from the operation of the project,
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Attorney

If such bonds

be derived

it shall be the mandatory duty

which duty may be executed by an operating board

appointed pursuant to Section 5b hereof, to impose such tolls and

charges for use of the project as will be fully sufficient, when
‘b,

taken with any other funds or revenues available for such purposes,

including ad valorem taxes, to pay the maintenance and operating
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provided, and to establish an adequate fund for depreciation and

replacement. However, in connection with the issuance of bonds

described in Subsection (a) of Section 2 of this article, the

county may authorize, in the bond resolution or order, the payment

of the principal of and premium, if any, and interest on the bonds

from the gross revenues of the project, and the county may levy and

pledge to the payment of maintenance and operating expenses of the

project and to the establishment and maintenance of a reserve fund

and a depreciation and replacement fund for the project, either as

a supplement to the gpledge of revenues for those purposes or in

lieu of a pledge of revenues, a direct continuing .ad valorem tax

   
 

£%* 4
under Article VIII, Section 9n“6?=fi?tiél:%l11, Section 52,10 e

/\, /N«
Texas Constitution and the laws enacted under those provisions, as
 

may be provided in the resolution or order authorizing issuance of

the bonds. The proceeds of a tax pledged under this section shall

be utilized annually to the extent required by the resolution or

order for such purposes, and the county may provide in the

resolution or order that certain costs listed in the resolution or

order; or all of such costsl will be paid by the county from the

proceeds of the tax. As to such bonds which are payable either in

whole or in part from the revenues to beBderived from the operation

of a project, the operating and maintenance expenses of the project

[whieh-shall-be-eharged-against—the-revenues-ef—the—prefieet] shall

include only such items as are set forth and defined in the

proceedings authorizing the issuance of such bonds. The

Commissioners Court shall have full discretion in fixing the

details of the bonds authorized to be issued hereunder and in
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determining the manner of sale thereof, provided that the bonds,

whether term, serial, or combination thereof, shall mature not more

than forty (40) years from their date. The bonds may contain such

mandatory or optional redemption provisions and may mature in such

manner and at such prices as may be determined by the Commissioners

Court prior to the issuance of the bonds. All bonds issued

hereunder, and any interest coupons pertaining to the bonds, on

delivery shall be considered and construed to be hsecuritiesfl

within the meaning of Chapter 8, Business & Commerce Code, and the

bonds are negotiable if they are issued in accordance with this Act

[and-are-hereby—deeiared-te-have--aii--ef--the--quaii£éeatiens--and

ineidents---e£-—-negetiabie---instruments-—-under--—the;~Negetiabie

instruments-Baw-e£—¥exas]. Provision may be made for registration

of such bonds as to principal or interest or both. The proceeds of

the bonds shall be used solely to pay the cost of the project as

above defined, and shall be disbursed under such restrictions as

may be provided in the bond resolution, order, or trust indenture

hereinafter mentioned, and there shall be and is hereby created and

granted a lien upon such moneys until so applied in favor of the

holders of the bonds or any trustee provided for i:?1espect of such

bonds. Unless otherwise provided in such resolution, order, or

indenture, if the proceeds of the bonds prove insufficient to pay

the cost of the project, additional bonds may be issued to the

amount of the deficit and shall be deemed to be of the same issue

and entitled to payment from the same fund without preference or

priority of the bonds first issued. Any surplus remaining from

bond proceeds after the cost of the project has been paid in full

68R4444 SLK-F 3  
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shall be used in paying interest on and retiring bonds unless

otherwise provided in the bond resolution, order, or trust

indenture. Prior to the issuance of definitive bonds, interim

bonds, with or without coupons, exchangeable for definitive bonds

may be issued. Such bonds may be authorized and issued without any

proceedings or the happening of any conditions or things or the

publication of any proceedings or notices other than those

specifically specified and required by this Act, and may be

authorized and issued without regard to the requirements,

restrictions, or procedural provisions contained in any other law.

The resolution or order authorizing the bonds may provide that such

bonds shall contain a recital that they are issued pursuant to this

Act and such recital shall be conclusive evidence of their validity

and the regularity of their issuance.

QIf so provided by the Commissioners Court, the bonds may be

secured by a trust indenture by and between the county and a

corporate trustee, which may be any trust company or bank having

the powers of a trust company within or outside of the State of

Texas. Such trust indenture. may pledge or assign tolls and

revenues but shall not convey or mortgage the project itself or any

part thereof. Either the resolution or order providing for the

issuance of the bonds or such trust indenture may contain such

provisions for protecting and enforcing the rights and remedies of

the bondholders as may be ~reasonable and proper and not in

violation of law, including covenants setting forth the duties of

the county in relation to the acquisition of properties and the

construction, maintenance, operation, repair, and insurance of the

68R4444 SLK-F 4
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broject, and the custody, safeguarding, and application of all

moneys. It shall be lawful for any bank or trust company in this

State to act as depository of the proceeds of the bonds or revenues

derived from the operation of the project and to furnish such

indemnity bonds or to pledge such securities as may be required by

the county. Such bond resolution, order, or indenture may set

forth the rights and remedies of the bondholders and of the trustee

and may restrict the individual rights of action of the

bondholders. In addition to the foregoing, such bond resolutionL

order, or trust indenture may contain such other provisions as the

Commissioners Court may deem reasonable and proper for the security

of the bondholders including, but without limitation, covenants

prescribing all happenings or occurrences which constitute events

of default and the terms and conditions upon which any or all of

the bonds shall become or may be declared to be due before maturity

and as to the rights, liabilities, powers and duties arising upon

the breach by the county of any of its duties or obligations. é ,

SECTION 2. Chapter 304, Acts of the 50th Legislaturefié

Regular Session, 1947 I?§:ticle 6795b-1, Vernon's Texas Civil

Statutes), is amended by adding Sections 4a and 4b to read as

follows: 6?)

‘3 Secb 4a .

fibmmissioners ,fiourt may use any county land, rights-of-way, or

Notwithstanding any other provision of law, the

other property, regardless of when or how the property is acquired,

for the purposes of a project under this Act. The governing body

of each political subdivision or agency of this state, without any

form of advertisement, may convey title or right and easements to

68R4444 SLK-F 5  
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any property needed by a county for a project under this Act.

 

VkSec%1Q:. Each lien on or pledge of revenues derived from the

project@ or on the reserve fund, depreciation and replacement fund,

or other reserves or funds established in connection with bonds

issued under this ActL is valid and enforceable from the time of

payment for and delivery of the bonds authorized by the resolution

or order of the ¢bmmissioners fiourt creating or confirming the lien

or pledge. Such a lien or pledge is fully effective as to items

then on hand or subsequently received, and the items are subject to

such a lien or pledge without physical delivery of the items or

further act. The lien or pledge is valigéand enforceable against

any party having a claim of any kind in tort, contract, or

otherwise against the county, regardless of whether the party has

notice of the lien or pledge. Neither a resolution or order

authorizing the issuance of bonds under this Act nor any other

instrument by which the lien or pledge is created or confirmed need

be filed or recorded except in the regular records of the county.

SECTION 3. The importance of this legislation and the

crowded condition of the calendars in both houses create an

emergency and an imperative public necessity that the

_constitutional rule requiring bills to be read on three several

days in each house be suspended, and this rule is hereby suspended,

and that this Act take effect and be in force from and after its

passage, and it is so enacted.

68R4444 SLK-F 6
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1 1 AN ACT

2 relating to financing, constructing, and operating certain

3 causeways, bridges, and tunnels by certain counties; to use and

4 acquisition of property for purposes of a project and to the status

5 of authorized liens or pledges; amending Chapter 304, Acts of the

6 50th Legislature, Regular Session, 1947, as amended (Article

7 6795b-1, Vernon's Texas Civil Statutes), by amending Section 4 and

8 adding Sections 4a and 4b.

9 BE IT ENACTED BY THE LEGISLATURE OF THE STATE Of TEXAS:

10 SECTION 1. Section 4, .Chapter 304, Acts of the 50th

11 Legislature, Regular Session, 1947, as amended (Artiole 6795b-1,

12 Vernon's Texas Civil Statutes), is amended to read as follows:

13 "Section 4. The bonds issued hereunder may be authorized by

14 resolution or order at one time or from time to time. Egngs

15 payable from gross or net revenues may be authorized by and issued

16 under a resolution or order of the Commissioners Court of the

17 “county issuing the bonds, and no other authorization or approval is

18 required. However, the bonds may be presented to the Attorney

19 'General as provided by Section 2 of this article. If such bonds

20 are payable in whole or in part from the revenues to be derived

21 from the operation of the project, it shall be the mandatory duty

22 of the county, which duty may be executed by an operating board

23 appointed pursuant to Section 5b hereof, to impose such tolls and

24 charges for use of the project as will be fully sufficient, when

25 taken with any other funds or revenues available for such purposes,
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including ad valorem taxes, to pay the maintenance and operating
 

expenses [whieh——are-eharged-against—the—revenues] of the project,

to pay the principal of and premium, if any, and interest on the

bonds when due, to establish such reserve therefor as may be

provided, ana to establish an adequate fund for depreciation and

replacement. However, in connection with the issuance of bonds
 

described in Subsection (a) of Section 2 of this article, the
 

county may authorize, in the bond resolution or order, the payment
 

of the principal of and premium, if any, and interest on the bonds
 

from the gross revenues of the project, and the county may levy and
 

pledge to the payment of maintenance and operating expenses of the
 

project and to the establishment and maintenance of a reserve fund
 

and a depreciation and replacement fund for the project, either as
 

a supplement to the pledge of revenues for those purposes or in
 

lieu of a pledge of revenues, a direct continuing ad valorem tax

under Article VIII, Section 9, as amended, or Article III, Section
 

52, as amended, of the Texas Constitution and the laws enacted

under those provisions, as may be provided in the resolution or
 

 

order authorizing issuance of the bonds. The proceeds of a tax

pledged under this section shall be utilized annually to the extent
 

required by the resolution or order for such purposes, and the
 

county may provide in the resolution or order that certain costs
 

listed in the resolution or order or all of such costs will be paid
 

by the county from the proceeds of the tax. As to such bonds which

are payable either in whole or in part from the revenues to be

derived from the operation of a project, the operating and
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maintenance expenses of the project [whieh-shaii-be-eharged—against

the—revenues—ef—the—prejeet] shall include only such items as are

set forth and defined in the proceedings authorizing the issuance

of such bonds. The Commissioners Court shall have full discretion

in fixing the details of the bonds authorized to be issued

hereunder and in determining the manner of sale thereof, provided

that the bonds, whether term, serial, or combination thereof, shall

mature not more than forty (40) years from their date. The bonds

may contain such mandatory or optional redemption provisions and

may .mature in such manner and at such prices as may be determined

by the Commissioners Court prior to the issuance of the bonds. All

bonds issued hereunder, and any interest coupons pertaining to the

bonds, on delivery shall be considered and construed to be
 

 

'securities' within the meaning of Chapter 8; Business & Commerce

Code, and the bonds are negotiable if they are issued in accordance

with this Act [and——are-—hereby——dee$ared——te—-have—-a$k—-e£—the

quaiifieatiens-and—insidents—ef-negetiabie——instraments—-under—-the

Negetiabie——$nstraments~-Baw——e£—?exas]. Provision may be made for

registration of such bonds as to principal or interest or both.

The proceeds. of the bonds shall be Used solely to pay the cost of

the project as above defined, and shall be disbursed under such

restrictions as may be provided in the bond resolution, order, or

trust indenture hereinafter mentioned, and there shall be and is

hereby created and granted a lien upon such moneys until so applied

in favor of the holders of the bonds or any trustee provided for in

respect of such bonds. Unless otherwise provided in such

/’
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resolution, order, or indenture, if the proceeds of the bonds prove

insufficient to pay the cost of the project, additional bonds may

be issued to the amount of the deficit and shall be deemed to be of

the same issue and entit1ed to payment from the same fund without

preference or priority of the bonds first issued. Any surplus

remaining from bond proceeds after the cost of the project has been

paid in full shall be used in paying interest on and retiring bonds

unless otherwise provided in the bond resolution, order, or trust

indenture. Prior to the issuance of definitive bonds,9 interim

bonds, with or without coupons, exchangeable for definitive bonds

may be issued. Such bonds may be authorized and issued without any

proceedings or the happening of any conditions or things or the

publication of any proceedings or notices other than those

specifically specified and required by this Act, and may be

authorized and issued without regard to the requirements,

restrictions, or procedural provisions contained in any other law.

The resolution or order authorizing the bonds may provide that such

bonds shall contain a recital that they are issued pursuant to this

Act and such recital shall be conclusive evidence of their validity

and the regularity of their issuance.

”If so provided by the Commissioners Court, the bonds may be

secured by a trust indenture by and between the county and a

corporate trustee, which may be any trust company or bank having

the powers of a trust company within or outside of the State of

Texas. ' Such trust indenture may pledge or assign tolls and

revenues but shall not convey or mortgage the project itself or any

4
9
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part thereof. Either the resolution or order providing for the

issuance of the bonds or such trust indenture may contain such

provisions for protecting and enforcing the rights and remedies of

the bondholders as may :be reasonable and proper and not in

violation of law, including covenants setting forth the duties of

the county in relation to the acquisition of properties and the

construction, maintenance, operation, repair, and insurance of the

project, and the custody, safeguarding, and application of all

moneys. It shall be lawful for any bank or trust company ?in this

State to act as depository of the proceeds of the bonds or revenues

derived from the operation of the project and to furnish such

indemnity bonds or to pledge such securities as may be required by

the county. Such bond resolution, order, or indenture may set

forth the rights and remedies of the bondholders and of the trustee

and may restrict the individual rights of action of the

bondholders. In addition to the foregoing, such bond resolutionL

order, or trust indenture may contain such other provisions as the

Commissioners Court may deem reasonable and proper for the security

of the bondholders including, but without limitation, covenants

prescribing all happenings or occurrences which constitute events

of default and the terms and conditions upon which any or all of

the bonds shall become or may be declared to be due before maturity

and as to the rights, liabilities, powers and duties arising upon

the breach by the county of any of its duties or obligations."

SECTION 2. Chapter 304, Acts of the 50th Legislature,

Regular Session, 1947, as amended (Article 6795b—l, Vernon‘s Texas

'\
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Civil Statutes), is amended by adding Sections 4a and 4b to read as

follows:

"Section 4a. Notwithstanding any other provision of law, the
 

commissioners court may ’use any county land, rights-of—way, or
 

other property, regardless of when or how the property is acquired,
 

for the purposes of a project under this Act. The governing body
 

of each political subdivision or agency of this state, without any
 

form of advertisement, may convey title or right and easements to
 

any property needed by a county for a project under this Aot.
 

 

"Section 4b. Each lien on or pledge of revenues derived from

the project or on the reserve fund, depreciation and replacement
 

fund, or other reserves or funds established in connection with
 

bonds issued under this Act is valid and enforceable from the time
 

of payment for and delivery of the bonds authorized by the
 

resolution or order of the commissioners court creating or
 

confirming the lien or pledge. Such a lien or pledge is fully
 

effective as to items then on hand or subsequently received, and
 

the items are subject to such a lien or pledge without physical
 

delivery of the items or further act. The lien or pledge is valid
 

and enforceable against any party having a claim of any kind in
 

tort, contract, or otherwise against the county, regardless of
 

whether the party has notice of the lien or pledge. Neither a

resolution or order authorizing the issuance of bonds under this

Act nor any other instrument by which the lien or pledge is created
 

or confirmed need be filed or recorded except in the regular
 

records of the county."
  



 

S.B. No. 970

SECTION 3. The importance of this legislation and the

crowded condition of_ the calendars in both houses create an

emergency and an imperative public necessity that the

censtitutional rule requiring bills to be read on three several

days in each house be suspended, and this rule is hereby suspended,

and that this Act take effect and be in force from and after its

passage, and it is so enacted.
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COMMITTEE AMENDMENT NO.

on page 1, line 3,
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LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE

Apri1 13, 1983

Honorable John A. Traeger, Chairman
Committee on Intergovernmenta] Re1ations
Senate Chamber In Re: Senate Bit] No. 970
Austin, Texas ' By: Henderson

Sir:

In response to yOur request for a Fiscal Note on Senate Bil] No. 970 (re1ating
to financing, constructing, and operating certain causeways, bridges, and
tunne1s by certain counties) this office has determined the fo11owing:

The fisca] impact of this bi11 cannot be estimated since the bi11
a110ws, but does not require, actions by certain counties in the issuance
of bonds. “

No fisca] imp1ication to the State is anticipated.

 

  
MCMVM

Jim 01iver
Director

Source: Comptro11er of Pub1ic Accounts;
LBB Staff: J0, JH, KH, BL
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A BILL TO BE ENTITLED

AN ACT

relating to financing, constructing, and operating certain

causeways, bridges, and tunnels by certain counties; to use and

acquisition of property for purposes of a project and to the status

of authorized liens or pledges; amending Chapter 304, Acts of the

50th Legislature, Regular Session, 1947, as amended (Article

6795b—l, Vernon's Texas Civil Statutes), by amending Section 4 and

adding Sections 4a and 4b.

BE IT ENACTED BY THE LEGISLATURE OF THE STATE Of TEXAS:

SECTION 1. Section 4, .Chapter 304, Acts of the 50th

Legislature, Regular Session, 1947, as amended (Artiole 6795b-1,

Vernon's Texas Civil Statutes), is amended to read as follows:

"Section 4. The bonds issued hereunder may be authorized by

resolution or order at one time or from time to time. Egggg

payable from gross or net revenues may be authorized by and issued
 

under a resolution or order of the Commissioners Court of the
 

‘county issuing the bonds, and no other authorization or approval is
 

required. However, the bonds may be presented to the Attorney

'General as provided by Section 2 of this article. If such bonds
 

are payable in whole or in part from the revenues to be derived

from the operation of the project, it shall be the mandatory duty

of the county, which duty may be executed by an operating board

appointed pursuant to Section 5b hereof, to impose such tolls and

charges for use of the project as will be fully sufficient, when

taken with any other funds or revenues available for such purposes,  
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including ad valorem taxes, to pay the maintenance and operating
 

expenses [whieh—-are-eharged—against-the—revenues] of the project,

to pay the principal of and premium, if any, and interest on the

'bonds when due, to establish such reserve therefor as may be

provided, and to establish an adequate fund for depreciation and

replacement. However, in connection with the issuance of bonds

described in Subsection (a) of Section 2 of this article, the

county may authorize, in the bond resolution or order, the payment

of the principal of and premium, if any, and interest on the bonds

from the gross revenues of the project, and the county may levy and

pledge to the payment of maintenance and operating expenses of the

project and to the establishment and maintenance of a reserve fund

and a depreciation and replacement fund for the project, either as

a supplement to the pledge of revenues for those pfirposes or in

lieu of a pledge of revenues, a direct continuing ad valorem tax

under Article VIII, Section 9, as amended, or Article III, Section

52, as amended, of the Texas Constitution and the laws enacted

under those provisions, as may_be provided in the resolution or

order authorizing issuance of the bonds. The proceeds of a tax

pledged under this section shall be utilized annually to the extent

required by the resolution or order for such purposes, and the

county may provide in the resolution or order that certain costs

listed in the resolution or ogger or all of such costs will be paid

by the county frgm the proceeds of thewtax. As to such bonds which

are payable either in whole or in part from the revenues to be

derived from the operation of a project, the operating and  
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maintenance expenses of the project [whieh-shaii-be-eharged—against

the-revenues—e£—the—prejeet] shall include only such items as are

set forth and defined in the proceedings authorizing the issuance

of such bonds. The Commissioners Court shall have full discretion

in fixing the details of the bonds authorized to be issued

hereunder and in determining the manner of sale thereof, provided

that the bonds, whether term, serial, or combination thereof, shall

mature not more than forty (40) years from their date. The bonds

may contain such mandatory or optional redemption provisions and

may imature in such manner and at such prices as may be determined

by the Commissioners Court prior to the issuance of the bonds. All

bonds issued hereunder, and any interest coupons pertaining to the

lbonds, on delivery shall be considered and construed to be 

 

'securities' within the meaning of Chapter 8, Business & Commerce

Code, and the bonds are negotiable if they are issued in accordance
 

with this Act [and--are-—hereby——deeiared-—te-—have——a$i-—e£~the

quaiiféeatiens-and—ineidents—ef-negetiabie—-instruments—-under-—the

Negetiabie——§nstraments—-Baw—-e£-Texas]. Provision may be made for

registration of such bonds as to principal or interest or both.

The proceeds of the bonds shall be Used solely to pay the cost of

the project as above defined, and shall be disbursed under such

restrictions as may be provided in the bond reSolutioanorder, or

trust indenture hereinafter mentioned, and there shall be and is

hereby created and granted a lien upon such moneys until so applied

in favor of the holders of the bonds or any trustee provided for in

respect of such bonds. Unless otherwise provided in such   
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resolution, order, or indenture, if the proceeds of the bonds prove'

insufficient to pay the cost of the project, additional bonds may

be issued to the amount of the deficit and shall be deemed to be of

the same issue and entitled to payment from the same fund without

preference or priority of the bonds first issued. Any surplus

remaining from bond proceeds after the cost of the project has been

paid in full shall be used in paying interest on and retiring bonds

unless otherwise provided in the bond resolution, order, or trust

indenture. Prior to the issuance of definitive bonds,5 interim

bonds, with or without coupons, exchangeable for definitive bonds

may be issued. Such bonds may be authorized and issued without any

proceedings or the happening of any conditions or things or the

publication of any proceedings or notices other than those

specifically specified and required by this Act, and may be

authorized and issued without regard to the requirements,

restrictions, or procedural provisions contained in any other law.

The resolution or orde; authorizing the bonds may provide that such

bonds shall contain a recital that they are issued pursuant to this

Act and such recital shall be conclusive evidence of their validity

and the regularity of their issuance.

"If so provided by the Commissioners Court, the bonds may be

secured by a trust indenture by and between the county and a

corporate trustee, which may be any trust company or bank having

the powers of a trust company within or outside of the State of

Texas. ' Such trust indenture may pledge or assign tolls and

revenues but shall not convey or mortgage the project itself or any  
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part thereof. Either the resolution or order providing for the

issuance of the bonds or such trust indenture may contain such

provisions for protecting and enforcing the rights and remedies of

the bondholders as may be reasonable and proper and not in

violation of law, including covenants setting forth the duties of

the county in relation to the acquisition of properties and the

construction, maintenance, operation, repair, and insurance of the

project, and the custody, safeguarding, and application of all

moneys. It shall be lawful for any bank or trust company fin this

State to act as depository of the proceeds of the bonds or revenues

derived from the operation of the project and to furnish such

indemnity bonds or to pledge such securities as may be required by

the county. Such bond resolution, order, or indenture may set

forth the rights and remedies of the bondholders and of the trustee

and may restrict the individual rights of action I of the

bondholders. In addition to the foregoing, such bond resolutionL

order, or trust indenture may contain such other provisions as the

Commissioners Court may deem reasonable and proper for the security

of the bondholders including, but without limitation, covenants

prescribing all happenings or occurrences which constitute events

of default and the terms and conditions upon which any or all of

the bonds shall become or may be declared to be due before maturity

and as to the rights, liabilities, powers and duties arising upon

the breach by the county of any of its duties or obligations."

SECTION 2. Chapter 304, Acts of the 50th Legislature,

Regular Session, 1947, as amended (Article 6795b-1, Vernon's Texas
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Civil Statutes), is amended by adding Sections 4a and 4b to read as

follows:

"Section 4a. Notwithstanding any other provision of law, the

commissioners court may uSe any county land, rights-of—way, or

other property, regardless of when or how the property is acquired,

for the purposes of a project under this Act. The governing body

of each political subdivision or agency of this state, without any

form of advertisement, may convey title or right and easements to

any property needed by a county for a project under this Aot.

"Section 4b. Each lien on or pledge of revenues derived from

the project or on the reserve fund, depreciation and replacement

fund, or other reserves or funds established in connection with

bonds issued under this Act is valid and enforceable from the time

of payment for and delivery of the bonds authorized by the

resolution or order of the commissioners court creating or
 

confirming the lien or pledge. Such a lien or pledge is fully
 

effective as to items then on hand or subsequently received, and

the items are subject to such a lien or pledge without physical

delivery of the items or further act. The lien or pledge is valid

and enforceable against any party having a claim of any kind in

tort, contract, or otherwise against the county, regardless of

whether the party has notice of the lien or Riegqe;___ggitheg__§

reggrgtion or order anthorizing the issuancemofubong§_gngei this
  

Act nor any other instrument by which thgwiien or pledge is created
 

or confirmed need be filed or recordggn except in the regular

records of the county;"
 

A»
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SECTION 3. The importance of this legislation and the

crowded condition of_ the calendars in both houses create an

emergency and an imperative public necessity that the

cpnstitutional rule requiring bills to be read on three several

days in each house be suspended, and this rule is hereby suspended,

Hand that this Act take effect and be in force from and after its

passage, and it is so enacted.
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COMMITTEE AMENDMENT NO. 1

Amend S.B. 970 on page 1, line 3, after "bridges," by

inserting "turnpikes, highways,".

Toomey
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‘ ~ 17 «2:3 3The Honorabfle Gib Lewis ' (date)
Speaker of the House of Representatives

Sir:

‘ <8 ‘170We, your COMMITTEE ON URBAN AFFAIRS, to whom was referred v have had the same under

consideration and beg to report back with the recommendation that it (measure)

( ) do pass, without amendment.

do pass, with amendmentW.

( ) do pass and be not printed; a Complete Committee Substitute is recommended in lieu of the original measure.

A fiscal note was requested. ( ) yes (){1 no

An author's fiscal statement was requested. ( ) yes (XLno

An actuarial analysis was requested. ( ) yes (N no

The Committee recommends that this measure be placed on theWW Calendar.

This measure ( ) proposes newlaw.

(jg amends existinglaw.

House Sponsor of Senate Measure ‘6 ' $92.”? 0N

The measure was reported from Committee by the following vote:

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       
 

  
  

AYE NAY PNV ABSENT

Pierce, Ch. X

Luna, v.0. X

Wolens, C.I.O. X

Cain X

Colbert x

Connolly X

Edwards IX

Eikenhurg X

Englfish , X

Hilbert X

McKehna )4

Patrick X

Pennington X

Polumbo X

Toomey X

Total - W..- ‘ . '
. 37, M K" WMZ/ 6/4 J
 .—\‘ , , .2“.(J nay NRMAN /

\ . M/4._ present, not voting ( NA

comm? ié'E COORDINATOR absent  



 

—~-- URBAN AFFAIRS

- Political Divisions Affected:
Gulf Coast Counties of 50,000
10: more

SEXAEE BILL 970 by Henderson (E° Barton)

BILL ANALYSIS

Backgrouna Information

Article 6795b=1 authorizes couhties of more than 50,000 population
bordering on the Gulf 6: Mexico to construct causeways, bridges, tunnels,
turnpikesq highways, ané eny combination'of these facilities with
proceeds from (1) revenue bonds to be paid from the net revenues generated

. by farebox receipts (2) tax bonds or (3) a combination of tax and zevenue
‘bonds. In addition, operation expenses during construction and for one
year after Constructien is completed are allowed to be paid from these
sources. Since initial passage of this legislation in 1947, innovations
in revenue bond financing developed with airpqrt revenue bond pfojects
and sewer revenue honé prejects have shown that the potential availability
of pledging ad valérem tax revenues to the maintenance and operatidn of
such projects may reéuce interest rates on this type of revenue bond
projecto

In Harris County, the County Commissioners Court and the State
Department of Public highways and Transportation have cooperated for
several years to develop a major loop surrounding the City of Houston”
The county has acquired several portions of the rights-of—way through
general obligation'bond funds in anticipation of state funding to
complete constructiona ~Due to the stete's fiscal condition, hovever, it
appears unlikely the state can begin éonstruction of the loop in the
foreseeable futurec The proposed legislatiqp would authorize alternative
means of funding portions of transportation projects.

Purpose ad

53-970 'authorizes certain Gulf Coast cgunties to pledge ad valorem
tax revenue to the maintenance and operation of toll transportation
facilities through the issuance of gross revenue bonds and to utilize
rights—ofeway purchased through general obligation bonds in the construction
of the facilitieso

SectionéBy=Section Analysis

Section 1° Amends Section 4 of Article 6795be1 to authorize the
pledge of ad valorem taxes collected under the authority of road and
bridge property taxes oz eofinty_general funfl property taxes to pay for
the operation and maintenance of projects conStructed with proceeds from
issuance of revenue bonds for county toll projects. Languege in the _
existing statute which refers to the Negotiable Instruments Law of Texas
is chehgea to refer to the Uniform Commercial Code now in effect in lieu
of the Negotiable Instzumehts Lawn Section 4 is further amenaeé by
inserting the words "or ozder" followihg each reference to hona resolutions
because many commissioners court actions may be taken through court
orderso ; ' ‘ '

Seétion 2° Aéas a new section, 4a, to Article 6795=l to permit
commissioners courts in eligible counties to use an? county lanas or
rights°of=way acquired frofi any source in developing toll projects°
This section authorizes any county, city, town, or political subdivision
of the state te convey title, rights” and easements tc any property for‘
such a projecto Adds a new section, 4b, to Article 6795be1 to make
clear that the firSt lien on the revenues of toll projects is pledgea to
the payment of the hondso - ‘ ' .

Q1

 



 

Senate Bill 970

Committee on Urban Affairs
Page Two

Section 3: Severability Clause.

Section 4: Emergency Clause.

Rilaraldng Authority

It is the Committee's opinion that this bill does not delegate
rulemaking authority to a state officer, agency, department, or
institution.

Summary of Comnittee Action

Senate Bill 970, the oorrpanion to House 1483 which was reported fa-
vorably by the committee on April 12, 1983, was considered in public hear—
ing on May 3,1983.'One amendment was adopted which inserted the words
"turnpike, highways,"in the caption making it conform to the statute
being amended. The motion to report the bill favorablycarried with a
vote of 12 Ayes 0 Nays, 0 PNV, and 3 Absent.

 



 

~- - LEGISLATEVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE

Apri] 13, 1983

’ Honorable John A. Traeger, Chairman
Committee on Intergovernmental Relations
Senate Chamber In Re: Senate Bit] No. 970
Austin, Texas ' By: Henderson

Sir:

In response to your request for a Fisca] Note on Senate 8111 No. 970 (reIating
to financing, constructing, and operating certain causeways, bridges, and
tunne15 by certain counties) this office has determined the following:

The fisca] impact of this bi11 cannot be estimated since the bi11
a11ows, but does not require, actions by certain counties in the issuance
of bonds. ‘

No fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

McMW/
Jim Oliver
Director

Source: Comptroller of Pub1ic Accounts;
LBB Staff: J0, JH, KH, BL
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COMMITTEE AMENDMENT NO. 1L

Amend S.B. 970 on page 1, line 3, after

9
"turnpikesuAhighways,".

X{1 £30 D

NY 13 1983

?OZ%4AV‘

Chief Clerk '

House of Representatives

by 720/”‘?\/

"bridges," by inserting

  



 

!v\ #

‘I" ’ 2“: V. 1. 1'

J7 i
I I‘ _ jgkyfigg. - 1&1 _1 . «1.‘ $$fl§

1 115?:
Amendment No.*_BY Green - S')6%SA1 \ y

Amend S. B. 970 by 1n13e1ting the following on page 6 at
the end of 11ne 9 after the word "Act.

   

  

  

   'If the oqnpy S1111 find 1t HGCOQ~a1y 10 010%epr cha.nge
1he 101m1110u of a.n_y p0111nn of any n0123011101d, street or_ 3
h1phfiay, it shall Céuse 1he 10nfi‘o11 101d,31r1:et or
h1§hnay 10 be 1Oeon511U111d at13u1h a 1011110n an in_such
a fashion 21.3 the nhnty sh111 d01u1u1ne .111 pLO\iae
:12:£3B1131£ij1he 5 1e 3v1us as 1he nofi7fiol1fi1g1dL 81109§§=
or highxaybeingCJUSLd o_11e?30111-d._€;:

ksz
  

1m” . mfiE

ABOPTED ‘

- MAY 25% 1933

7%
Chief Clerk

House of Representatives
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S.B. N0. 970

AN ACT

relating to financing, constructing, and operating certain

causeways, bridges, turnpikes, streets, highways, roads, and

tunnels by certain counties; to use and acquisition of property for

purposes of a pfoject and to the status of authorized liens or

pledges; amending Chapter 304, Acts of the 50th Legislature,

Regular Session, 1947, as amended (Article 6795b-l, Vernon's Texas

Civil Statutes), by amending Section 4 and adding Sections 4a and

4b.

BE IT ENACTED BY THE LEGISLATURE OF THE STATE OF TEXAS:

SECTION 1. Section 4, Chapter 304, Acts of the 50th

Legislature, Regular Session, 1947, as amended (Article 6795b-l,

Vernon's Texas Civil Statutes), is amended to read as follows:

"Section 4. The bonds issued hereunder may be authorized by

resolution or order at one time or from time to time. gongs

payable from gross or net revenues may be authorized by and issued

under a resolution or order of the Commissioners Court of the

county issuing the bonds, and no other authorization or approval is

required. However, the bonds may be presented to the Attorney
 

General as provided by Section 2 of this article. If such bonds
 

are payable in whole or in part from the revenues to be derived

from the operation of the project, it shall be the mandatory duty

of the county, which duty may be executed by an operating board

appointed pursuant to Section 5b hereof, to impose such tolls and

charges for use of the project as will be fully sufficient, when
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S.B. No. 970

taken with any other funds or revenues available for such purposes,

including ad valorem taxes, to pay the maintenance and operating

expenses [whieh-are-eharged-against-Ehe—revenues] of the project,

to pay the principal of and premium, if any, and interest on the

bonds when due, to establish such reserve therefor as may be

provided, and to establish an adequate fund for depreciation and

replacement. However, in connection with the issuance of bonds
 

described in Subsection (a) of Section 2 of this article, the
 

county may authorize, in the bond resolution or order, the payment

of the principal of and premium, if any, and interest on the bonds

from the gross revenues of the project, and the county may levy and
 

pledge to the payment of maintenance and operating expenses of the

project and to the establishment and maintenance of a reserve fund

and a depreciation and replacement fund for the project, either as
 

a supplement to the pledge of revenues for those purposes or in
 

lieu of a pledge of revenues, a direct continuing ad valorem tax
 

under Article VIII, Section 9, as amended, or Article III, Section
 

52, as amended, of the Texas Constitution and the laws enacted
 

under those provisions, as may be provided in the resolution or
 

order autherizing issuance of the bonds. The proceeds of a tax

pledged under this section shall be utilized annually to the extent

required by the resolution or order for such purposes, and the

county may provide in the resolution or order that certain cests

listed in the resolution or order or all of such costs will be paid

by the county from thegproceeds of the tax. As to such bonds which
 

are payable either in whole or in part from the revenues to be
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8.8. No. 970

derived from the operation of a project, the operating and

maintenance expenses of the project [whieh-shaii—be-eharged-against

the--revenues--e£-the-prejeet] shall include only such items as are

set forth and defined in the proceedings authorizing the issuance

of such bonds. The Commissioners Court shall have full discretion

in fixing the details of the bonds authorized to be issued

hereunder and in determining the manner of sale thereof, provided

that the bonds, whether term, serial, or combination thereof, shall

mature not more than forty (40) years from their date. ' The bonds

may contain such mandatory or optional redemption provisions and

may mature in such manner and at such prices as may be determined

by the Commissioners Court prior to the issuance of the bonds. All

bonds issued hereunder, and any interest coupons pertaining to the
 

bonds, on delivery shall be considered and construed to be
 

 

'securities' within the meaning of Chapter 8, Business & Commerce
 

Code, and the bonds are negotiable if they are issued in accordance
 

with this Act [and--are--hereby--deeiared-—te--have--aii--e£—-the

quaii§ieatiens-—and--ineidents—-e£-negetiabie—instruments-under-Ehe

Negetiabie-instruments-Baw—ef—Texas]. Provision may be made for

registration of such bonds as to principal er interest or both.

The proceeds of the bonds shall be used solely to pay the cost of

the project as above defined, and shall be disbursed under such

restrictions as may be provided in the bond resolution, order, or

trust indenture hereinafter mentioned, and there shall be and is

hereby created and granted a lien upon such moneys until so applied

in favor of the holders of the bonds or any trustee provided for in

‘. 0ya
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5.8. No. 970

respect of such bonds. Unless otherwise provided in such

resolution, order, or indenture, if the proceeds of the bonds prove

insufficient to pay the cost of the project, additional bonds may

be issued to the amount of the deficit and shall be deemed to be of

the same issue and entitled to payment from the same fund without

preference or priority of the bonds first issued. Any surplus

remaining from bond proceeds after the cost of the project has been

paid in full shall be used in baying interest on and retiring bonds

unless otherwise provided in the bond resolution, order, or trust

indenture. Prior to the issuance of definitive bonds, interim

bonds, with or without coupons, exchangeable for definitive bonds

may be issued. Such bonds may be authorized and‘issued without any

proceedings or the happening of any conditions or things or the

publication of any proceedings or notices other than those

specifically specified and required by this Act, and may be

authorized and issued without regard to the requirements,

restrictions, or procedural provisions contained in any other law.

The resolution or order authorizing the bonds may provide that such

bonds shall contain a recital that they are issued pursuant to this

Act and such recital shall be conclusive evidence of their validity

and the regularity of their issuance.

"If so provided by the Commissioners Court, the bonds may be

secured by a trust indenture by and between the county and a

corporate trustee, which may be any trust company or bank having

the powers of a trust company within or outside of the State of

Texas. 'Such trust indenture may pledge or assign tolls and
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S.B. No. 970

revenues but shall not convey or mortgage the project itself or any

part thereof. Either the resolution or order providing for the

issuance of the bonds or such trust indenture may contain such

provisions for protecting and enforcing the rights and remedies of

the bondholders as may be reasonable and proper and not in

violation of law, including covenants setting forth the duties of

the county in relation to the acquisition of properties and the

construction, maintenance, operation, repair, and insurance of the

project, and the custody, safeguarding, and application of all

moneys. It shall be lawful for any bank or trust company in this

State to act as depository of the proceeds of the bonds or revenues

derived from the operation of the project and to furnish such

indemnity bonds or to pledge such securities as may be required by

the county. Such bond resolution, order, or indenture may set

forth the rights and remedies of the bondholders and of the trustee

and may restrict the individual rights of action of the

bondholders. In addition to the foregoing, such bond resolutionL

order, or trust indenture may contain such other provisions as the

Commissioners Court may deem reasonable and proper for the security

of the bondholders including, but without limitation, covenants

prescribing all happenings or occurrences which constitute events

of default and the terms and conditions upon which any or all of

the bonds shall become or may be declared to be due before maturity

and as to the rights, liabilities, powers and duties arising upon

the breach by the county of any of its duties or obligations."

SECTION 2. Chapter 304, Acts of the 50th Legislature,
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5.8. No. 970

Regular Session, 1947, as amended (Article 6795b-l, Vernon's Texas

Civil Statutes), is amended by adding Sections 4a and 4b to read as

follows:

"Section 4a. Notwithstanding any other provision of law, the
 

commissioners court may use any county land, rights-of-way, or

other property, regardless of when or how the property is acquired,

for the purposes of a project under this Act. The governing body

of each political subdivision or agency of this state, without any

form of advertisement, may convey title or right and easements to

any property needed by a county for a project under this Act. If

the county shall find it necessary to close or change the location
 

of any portion of any nontoll road, street, or highway,' itr shall
 

cause the nontoll road, street, or highway to be reconstructed at
 

such a location and in such a fashion as the county shall determine

will provide substantially the same access as the nontoll road,
 

street, or highway being closed or relocated.
 

"Section 4b. Each lien on or pledge of revenues derived from
 

the project or on the reserve fund, depreciation and replacement
 

fund, or other reserves or funds established in connection with
 

bonds issued under this Act is valid and enforceable from the time
 

of payment for and delivery of the bonds authorized by the
 

 

resolution or order of the commissioners court creating or

confirming the lien or pledge. Such a lien or pledge is fully
 

effective as to items then on hand or subsequently received, and
 

the items are subject to such a lien or pledge without physical

delivery of the items or further act. The lien or pledge is valid
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S.B. No. 970

and enforceable against any party having a claim of any kind in

tort, contract, or otherwise against the county, regardless of
 

whether the party has notice of the lien or pledge. Neither a

resolution or order authorizing the issuance of bonds under this

Act nor any other instrument by which the lien or pledge is created

or confirmed need be filed or recorded except in the regular

records of the county."
 

SECTION 3. The importance of this legislation and the

crowded condition of the calendars in both houses create an

emergency and an imperative public necessity that the

constitutional rule requiring bills to be read on three several

days in each house be suspended, and this rule is hereby suspended,

and that this Act take effect and be in force from and after its

passage, and it is so enacted.



S.B. No. 970

  

President of the Senate Speaker of the House

I hereby certify that S.B. No. 970 passed the Senate on

April 25, 1983, by the following vote: Yeas 30, Nays 0; and that

the Senate concurred in House amendments on May 27, 1983, by a

viva-voce vote.

 

Secretary of the Senate

I hereby certify that S.B. No. 970 passed the House, with

amendments, on May 25, 1983, by a non—record vote.

 

Chief Clerk of the House

Approved:

 

Date

 

Governor

(/;

 



 

~ “ ' LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE

April 13, 1983

Honorable John A. Traeger, Chairman
Committee on Intergovernmenta] Relations
Senate Chamber In Re: Senate Biii No. 970
Austin, Texas ' By: Henderson

Sir:
. e V

In response to yOur request for a Fisca] Note on Senate Bil] No. 970 (reiating
to financing, constructing, and operating certain causeways, bridges, and
tunnels by certain counties) this office has determined the f011owing:

The fisca] impact of this bi11 cannot be estimated since the bi11
ailows, but does not require, actions by certain counties in the issuance
of bonds. '

No fiscai implication to the State is anticipated.

.MCM'VV
Jim Oliver
Director

Source: Comptroiler of Pubiic Accounts;’
LBB Staff: J0, JH, KH, BL
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3‘AN ACT relating to finahcing, constructing, and gperating certain

1: causeways, bridges, and tunnels by certa1n countles.  5%Filed with the Secretary of the Senate

MAR 14 198 Read, referred to Committee on INTERGOVERNMENTAL RELATIONS

‘R 14 .1983 Reported favorably.

Reported adversely, with favorable Committee Substitute; Committee Substitute

read first time. 1

 

 

Ordered not printed. 

MSenate and Constitutional Rules to permit consideration suspended by

{ animous conse i

 

___._y-. , ays. 

 

  

 

  

HTo permit consideration, {eading and passage, Senate and Constitutional Rules

1‘, suspended by vote of ' yeas, ___~_.nays.

APR 2 5 1983

 

Read second time and { ordered eng¥°sse¢ .

Caption ordered amended to conform to body of bill.

7 “= R 2 5 1983 Sen te and Conétitutional 3-Day Rules suspended by vote of

“ _ideas, O nays to place bill on third reading and final passage.

 

W2 5 1983 - ' { a .Read thlrd tlme and passed by jgyeas,

 

OTHER ACTION:
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Msenttefiofis', .
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TIAY 2 6 1983
: :3 _

11 - WWWmug HM

Apazém
Received from the Senate

MRead first time and referred to Committee on

3"

 

  

   
Reported favorably amended, sent to Printer at

1 Printed and DistributedM5- ‘1 ,_

MSent to Committee on Calendars w ‘ I I

MRead Second time- passed to third reading (failed)

. WWW

W

Constitutional Rule requiring bills to be read on three seVeral

days suspended (failed to suspend) by a four-fifths vote of

yeas ‘ nays present not voting. ‘

ML.Read third timc.finally passed (him) by a
15"'WWW”
”Wing.“

MY 2 5 Caption ordered amended to conform to body of bill. '

m

 

 

Returned to Senate. t

 

: *3}Mew condurfed iii House amend: é

“I “mm M Viva.1 vote votes:E 13%”),
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